17 January 2007
Francis Irving
www.flourish.org
francis@flourish.org


Direct phone: 023 8079 2765
Mobile: 

Direct fax: 

Email: Graeme.Smith@ordnancesurvey.co.uk
Our ref: 61015 and 61016
Your ref: 

Dear Mr Irving
Appeal in respect of FOI Request:

· Breakdown of sales by sector Ref: 61015

· Breakdown of sales by product Ref: 61016

Thank you for your email dated 16th Dec 2006, appealing for further information under Section 1 of the FoI Act 2000. 
Breakdown of sales by sector Ref: 61015
The breakdown of sales by sector is already in the public domain and is contained in our Annual Report and Accounts 2005-06.  A copy of the Annual Report and Accounts can be obtained from the Ordnance Survey web site at: www.ordnancesurvey.co.uk 
For your information the breakdown is as follows, for 2005-06:
Public sector

£50.1m

Private sector

£40.9m

Consumer sector
£14.1m

Breakdown of sales by product Ref: 61016
In this instance your request falls within the “Commercial interests” exemption under section 43 of the FoIA. I believe this exemption applies because to release detailed pricing information would severely prejudice the commercial interests of Ordnance Survey and its Partners.   
I have determined that in all the circumstances of this case, the needs of the Public Interest would not be served by prejudicing Ordnance Survey's ability to operate efficiently and effectively as a Trading Fund, and its capacity to meet the financial targets set for it by Ministers under the terms of the Ordnance Survey Trading Fund Order 1999.  
Disclosure of such information could also prejudice joint venture arrangements between Ordnance Survey and its Partners and make it less likely that Ordnance Survey could negotiate commercial arrangements in future if potential Partners do not have confidence that Ordnance Survey would not disclose commercially sensitive information.

Therefore I regret to inform you that Ordnance Survey will not be providing the requested information to you.  

This is our final decision. If you are unhappy about any aspect of our response to this appeal, you may further appeal to The Information Commissioner at:




Information Commissioner's Office



Wycliffe House, Water Lane  



Wilmslow  



Cheshire,  SK9 5AF 

OR


mail@ico.gsi.gov.uk 



Telephone:   01625 545 700



Fax: 01625 524 510 

Thank you for your enquiry.
Yours sincerely
Graeme C M Smith
FOIA appeal Officer
Letter to Smith 13-Oct-2006

